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From the Principal Mr. Zielinski 

Thank you to the many parents who attended our recent parent-teacher afternoon. 
Along with school reports at the end of each semester and our second parent teacher 
afternoon at the end of third term, this is an important time where parents have the 
opportunity to receive valuable and timely information on how their child is           
progressing with their learning. If you were unable to attend this most recent parent- 
teacher night, then I urge you to attend the next one so that we can work together to 
assist your child to maximise their learning opportunities. 

 

Many of you would be aware of our exciting partnership with APPLE. Following a 
trial last year, a Year 7 class in 2019 is using IPADS as a daily tool to assist their 
learning. The most recent survey of staff and students involved show that the           
engagement level of the students in this class is significantly above average.  Our 
partnership with APPLE has provided specialist training for staff and students. In 
2020, all Year 7 students will be involved in this very worthwhile learning initiative.  

 

Each Wednesday our school provides a homework centre in the library till 4.30pm. 
Leumeah staff provide their time and expertise to assist students with homework and 
assignments in all subjects. Upwards of 50 students are attending on some             
afternoons. If you would like your child to utilise this opportunity, please contact Mr 
Smith for HSIE for a permission note. 

Junction Road, LEUMEAH NSW 2560 

T: (02) 4625 7755, F: (02) 4628 5015 

E: leumeah-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

C A L E N D E R    

 

      APRIL 

       11  Year 9 Fast Forward 

      11  School Cross Country 

      12  Years 7 & 9/10 Ag  Easter Show 

      12  Last Day Term 1, 2019 

      30  First Day Term 2, 2019 

 

      MAY 

      6-10  Year 11  

                HALF YEARLY EXAMS 

      14-16 Years 7 & 9 NAPLAN      

      17 Biggest Morning Tea 

      22   Zone Cross Country 

      23   School Athletics Carnival 

   

 

      30   First Day Term 2, 2019 

 

Leumeah High School Newsletter 

Congratulations to the SRC for their most recent fundraising initiative, WORLD’S Greatest Shave for Leukaemia.         
Special mention to the students and staff who willingly volunteered to lose their curly locks for a great cause. During the 
holidays, the school canteen will undergo a significant refurbishment. This will be paid for from school funds raised 
through the canteen and the school P&C. This refurbishment should be completed over the coming school holidays. 
However, parents need to be aware that the canteen will only be open at recess on the last day of term. 

 

I would like to welcome Mr Alex Glasgow as our third Deputy Principal. Mr Glasgow is a highly experienced teacher, 
having vast experience teaching in schools in South West Sydney and Wollongong. Mr Glasgow will be responsible for 
Years 8 and 10.  

 

Parents will shortly receive an invoice for any outstanding fees and contributions for your son/daughter for this year. I 
cannot stress how important it is that all subject fees and contribution fees are paid. Without this ongoing support, we 
would not be able to provide the high quality education which parents have come to expect. Subject contributions are to 
be paid immediately as they are required to fund for the purchase of consumables and resources which your sons and 
daughters use to complete their course, for example, Timber in woodwork and food for home economics and materials in 
ART. The school contribution enables our school to replace our original interactive whiteboards and data projectors that, 
after 8 years, have reached the end of their life usefulness, software, textbooks and other essential items. Any parents   
suffering genuine financial hardship are asked to contact myself as soon as possible to discuss alternative arrangements. 

 

The next Leumeah Parent Forum meeting will be Monday May 14 commencing at the new time 6.00pm in the school 
common room. I hope to see as many parents there as possible. Parents are reminded that meetings are held the Monday 
of Week 3 each term. 
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Term 1 has been a busy and exciting term for the 

Year 8 cohort. Students have had the opportunity 

to participate in many whole school’s and grade 

events demonstrating the school PRAC values. 

Earlier in the term, Year 8 participated in the 

Links to Learning Activity Day and the National 

Anti-Bullying Brainstorm Production. During 

these workshops students were given the oppor-

tunity to further develop their social skills and 

coping strategies, whilst raising awareness about 

the impacts of bullying.  

Throughout the term, Year 8 has been training for 

the Fisher Zone Gala. Students selected to play 

either soccer, touch football, netball or kickball. 

Each week at sport students developed their skills 

in their selected sport and trained as a part of a 

team. Students then represented Leumeah in week 

9 at the Gala Day competing against 3 other 

schools in the local area. Congratulations to all 

students who demonstrated sportsmanship and the 

school’s PRAC values on the day. 

During SEL lessons, Year 8 have been learning 

about diversity, equity and equality. 8L and 8E 

have been working hard in small groups to devel-

op the Year 8 Diversity Project. These projects 

will be presented throughout the school in a varie-

ty of settings. Keep an eye out for the finished 

products. 

There is a lot to come for the remainder of the year 

including carnivals, gala days, excursions, exams, 

assemblies, fundraisers and much more. I look 

forward to seeing Year 8 shine in all areas of 

school life. 

Ms Pearse 

 

From the Year 10 Advisor 

After an exceptionally busy start to the year, the 

steady wind down provides a great platform to     

reflect on the events of term one and prepare for the 

upcoming term. Year 10 have been exceptionally 

busy, not only in the classroom but in a variety of 

sports and extracurricular activities also. I have been 

exceptionally impressed with the continued             

application and attitude of the cohort towards their 

education and many students displaying outstanding 

morals and ethics on a daily basis, not only within 

the school but also the wider community. 

Students have been completing and submitting        

assessments across a variety of KLAs, many of 

which have been to an outstanding level of               

competence and quality which is incredibly pleasing 

to see. It is imperative that students are maintaining 

the high standards of application and behaviour to 

ensure that they are excelling and aiming to do their 

best on a daily basis.  

With one eye on the next major school carnival, it 

will be excellent to see as many students as possible 

participating in the school cross country carnival 

and involving themselves in the events planned for 

the day.  

I hope that Year 10 continue to move forward in a 

positive direction, following all PRAC values and 

always putting their best foot forward. Please feel 

free to contact the Year 10 team (Mr. Curtain, Ms. 

Matic, Mrs Post) with any concerns. 

Mr Curtain 

We would like to congratulate our Year 7 students who were elected to SRC for 2019. 
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Year 11 have impressed us with what was a great start 

to their first term as seniors. They have received their 

assessment booklets and are working their way 

through the first tasks in their chosen subjects.  

Aside from getting on with their studies, Year 11 have 

also been on some excursions recently, and hopefully 

they enjoyed their trip to Luna Park, even after the 

weather nearly threatened to ruin our time.  

The barbeque year 11 students organised with Mr Al 

Nakeeb for the swimming carnival was hugely        

successful, giving a great boost to the start of the 

fundraising for their year 12 formal. Equally                

impressive has been the rate at which they have sold 

and returned chocolate boxes some students returning 

four in one week. We will continue to work hard     

towards a strong deposit on their formal with other 

social events, chocolates, doughnut days and car 

washes. 

It was encouraging to see many parents of year 11 

students at parent-teacher night recently. Discussing 

your child/ward’s progress with their teacher is a     

valuable chance to learn their strengths and areas 

needing support at home.  

Congratulations go to Shakeet K who recently showed 

some amazing talent while playing soccer in the     

Sydney FC Academy in Amsterdam. 

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday, 

Ms Kotsep 

We Want You! 

 
 

Leumeah High School is looking 

to employ a Handyperson for  

20 school weeks. 

 

If you are interested and meet the                 

following requirements- 

 

 Working With Children Check. 

 Experience in Handy or Maintenance 

Work. 

 Can provide 2 referees to support 

work in the industry. 

 

Please contact the Principal  

Mr Paul Zielinski on 46257755. 
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On Thursday March 21st a small group of our Year 12 

female leaders, along with some Year 6 girls from Ruse 

Public School, attended St Andrews Fire Station as part 

of an ongoing mentoring initiative, ‘Girls Rising Up’. 

The girls met with their mentor, Chantel Dorazio, who is 

a local mother of three, firefighter and athlete. Chantel 

kindly took them through the station whilst inspiring 

them to be the best version of themselves.  

The girls were able to test the facilities and they           

discussed the role of women in what has previously been 

a male dominated industry.  

“I am so inspired by the work people like Chantel are 

doing. It is really inspiring for young women like us who 

are still often unsure of what we want to do when we 

graduate.” Fadielah L (Year 12 student).  

 
Ms King  

It has been a busy start for sport at Leumeah High 

School for 2019 with students attending a range of 

events. The annual school swimming carnival was a 

huge success with many students swimming both 

competitively and enjoying the novelty events. 

Many students qualified for Fisher Zone with    

Joshua B., Kenaz Y., Jeremy S., Blake S., Clinton 

R., Ruarhi P., Tia B. and Angela W qualifying for 

the Sydney South West Regional swimming        

carnival.  

Term 1 also saw over 180 students participate in the 

Years 7 and 8 Gala Day. Students competed against 

other schools in sports such as Touch, Netball,  

Soccer and Kickball which they had been training 

for throughout the term. Thank you to all our Years 

9 and 10 student helpers who assisted with the          

running of this successful event by refereeing 

games and coaching the junior teams.  

We have also seen the successful introduction of a 

House Points-based system of competition in Sport 

for Year 9. Students participate in a round robin 

style weekly tournament to gain points which go 

towards the House Cup, which has greatly          

improved student engagement and participation.    

Recreational Sport has also commenced for Year 10 

with Cross-Fit, Ten-Pin Bowling and Tennis            

proving popular options for students.  

Leumeah High School has also participated in a 

range of knockout competitions this term including; 

Boys and Girls Basketball, Boys Cricket, Boys and 

Girls Volleyball. We have also had students         

successfully trial for Zone Soccer, Rugby League, 

Rugby Union, Netball and Touch Football, with 

Leah S. and Holly G. gaining selection in the             

Sydney South West Netball and Basketball Teams 

Respectfully.  

 

Mr Nelmes  
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Year 12 Spanish Beginners & Continuers visited  "Instituto Cervantes" (Spanish Institute) in the city and watched a 

movie called "La gran Familia Espanola" (Family United). Lunch was at "Casa Asturiana" Spanish Restaurant with 

tapas, paella & churros with chocolate. 

From the SRC 

The SRC would like to thank all the students who 
participated in the World's Greatest Shave last 
Wednesday. We raised over $1800 which will be  
donated to the Leukaemia Foundation. 
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The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. 
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